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Date: Thursday, May 9, 2019

To: Metro Policy Advisory Committee (MPAC)

From: Tom Kloster, Metro Technical Advisory Committee [MTAC) Chair

Subject: MTAC Nominations for MPAC Consideration

Two members of the Metro Technical Advisory Committee [MTAC) are stepping down, and

two new members have been nominated to fill these seats. These nominations require

MPAC approval.

Jeff King with the City of Forest Grove has been representing Public Economic Development

Organizations, and has asked to step down because of ongoing scheduling conflicts. The

nominee selected to fill the position as primary member is Lloyd Purdy, Vice President of

Regional Competitiveness with Greater Portland, Inc.

Jon Makler, Oregon Department of Transportation [ODOT) Region 1 Planning Manager, will
be taking an extended leave of absence starting June 2019, and the Oregon Department of

Transportation has nominated Melanie Ware, Acting Region 1 Planning Manager, to fill the

primary member position representing ODOT. In addition, ODOT has nominated Glen

Boten, Principal Planner at ODOT Region 1 to serve as alternate member on the committee.

Please consider these nominations for MTAC membership.

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you.


